	[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]
	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO.: 208-A

COMMITTEE: Housing and Buildings

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to inspections of self-closing doors and fire safety notices in residential buildings
	SPONSORS: By Council Members Williams, Hudson, Salamanca, Feliz, Riley, Stevens, Holden, Dinowitz, Hanif, Farías, Louis, Velázquez, Avilés, Schulman, Menin, Narcisse, Restler, Barron, Krishnan, Joseph, Gutiérrez, Ayala, Richardson Jordan, Hanks, Nurse, Abreu, and Gennaro


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 208-A would require the Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD) to establish rules to select 300 multiple dwellings, in consultation with the Fire Department (FDNY), to be inspected for self-closing door compliance. Proposed Int. No. 208-A would also require HPD to submit an annual report with information about these inspections, and provide information to FDNY regarding fire safety violations dating back to 2017. FDNY would be required to audit the report to inform its building inspection program.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective 
FY22
	FY Succeeding Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal Impact FY23

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because the Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD) has available headcount to employ the inspectors who would be used to fulfill the requirements of this legislation.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division
	
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:      Daniel Kroop, Senior Financial Analyst 
	 				
ESTIMATED REVIEWED BY:  Chima Obichere, Unit Head
			           Malcom Butehorn, Counsel  

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was first considered by the Committee on Housing and Buildings (the Committee), jointly with the Committee on Fire and Emergency Management and the Special Committee on the Twin Parks Citywide Taskforce on Fire Prevention, as a Preconsidered Introduction on April 6, 2022 and the bill was laid over. The legislation was then introduced to the full Council on April 14, 2022, as Intro. No. 208 and was referred to the Committee. Intro. No. 208 has been amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 208-A, will be considered by the Committee on June 1, 2022. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 208-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on June 2, 2022.

DATE PREPARED: May 31, 2022
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